

Granada Supporters General Meeting  
October 10, 2016

In attendance: Jenn Grundherr, Kenneth Murphy, Arthur Murphy, Ian Murphy, Lillian Steinle, Pam Mayhew, PJ Daley, Sharon White, Leslie Takemura, Jean O'Neil-Opipari, Deb Bailey, Katie Cortez, Leslie Takemura, Paula Seely, Tonja Everett, Belia Martinez, Alejandra Arroyo, Roberto Vega, Joya Hardin

Jean O'Neil-Opipari, Supporters President, called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm  
Approval of Meeting Minutes, September 12, 2016

Corrections: In 13 a: 2017 Grad Night

1<sup>st</sup> motion: Lillian Steinle

2<sup>nd</sup> motion: Ian Murphy

1. Principal Report- PJ Daley

- a. The new turf is in-ribbon cutting ceremony for new field will take place on October 7<sup>th</sup>, there is a plan to renovate track and bleachers within 1-2 years
- b. Requesting on behalf of Bob Marotti for supporters to fund this year's mock trial in the amount of \$1200 to cover county fees and other costs
  - i. Motion made by Leslie Takemura to grant an amount not to exceed \$1200 to fund the mock trial
  - ii. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Ian Murphy
  - iii. Motion carries

2. Treasurer's Report-Ian Murphy

- a. Current account balances: Checking account- \$18,453.53, Money Market-\$335,546.82  
2017 Grad Night Balance- \$22,226.57
- b. Tax returns will be filed by the November 15 deadline.
- c. Raffle permit has been renewed by the Department of Justice. Ian has copies if needed.
- d. \$1,242.34 generated in memberships for 2016-2017. 25 new members. On-line memberships were going to old PayPal account. Closed that account out after transferring the membership money into our general account. Online memberships are now linked to current Pay Pal account.

3. Mariachi Program-Belia Martinez

- a. Resided at Junction school for last four years, Looking to expand their program by moving it to Granada
- b. Have four instructors - educational aspect to the program, meet every Monday night from 6-7:30 pm
- c. Inquiring about how to get support from supporters group

- i. Have done fundraising, want to help with Bingo to supplement costs, goal is to offer this music and educate without parents having to contribute
    - d. Will open up a line item in the treasurer's report for the Mariachi Club
- 4. Snack Bar- Sharon White
  - a. New refrigerators are working well
  - b. Waiting for check from Pepsi for floor repair
- 5. Review of Timeline-Jean O'Neil-Opipari
  - a. October
    - i. Working on submitting paperwork to LVJUSD
    - ii. Homecoming 2016-October 28<sup>th</sup> vs. Dougherty Valley
  - b. November
    - i. Internal Audit for July-October
    - ii. Winter Sports parent meeting date??
  - c. December
    - i. Invoices to Les Schwab and Carl's Jr.
  - d. Request from middle schools to have a rep from Granada to speak at their Pathways to a Bright Future night about what the school can offer potential students
- 6. Bingo-Ian Murphy
  - a. Going very well. There are three weeks left in the current quarter. For the quarter we are at \$75,904 in gross profit.
  - b. Planning a Halloween costume party on October 29 (Winners are determined by the audience applause. Cash prizes are awarded (\$100, \$50, and \$25)
  - c. Reservations for our New Year's Eve event go on sale October 29 from 12-6 pm. Camp di Bocce will be catering our lunch.
  - d. Donation nights are going well. On October 1, tennis teams generated \$601 in donations from our lucky winners. Donation nights are now scheduled out through March of 2017. Nov-GHS Counseling Office, Dec-Drama department, Jan-Digital Photo, Feb-Special Ed, March-Journalism class
- 7. PCIC-Jean O'Neil-Opipari
  - a. Spoke about school dress codes- need to possibly revise to align with the fashion trends of today
- 8. Band-Pam Mayhew
  - a. Will be participating in the Del Oro Band Review in Loomis, CA
- 9. Grad Night 2017-Lillian Steinle
  - a. Many fundraisers coming up: Texas Roadhouse, Holiday Boutique 'Sip and Shop', Casa Orozco. (see the Grad Night website for more detailed information)
  - b. Individual committees are meeting and planning

- i. Still looking for a few committee chairs: Fundraising and Clean up. Contact Denise Williams or Deb Wolf if interested.
- c. Budget has been posted to Google docs, tickets sale update: 233 students registered
- d. Next meeting is Monday, November 7<sup>th</sup> at the GHS Library

10. Gala Fundraiser- Lillian Steinle

- a. Account balance is \$4,162.64
- b. We now have hard tickets for sale
- c. Marketing: Continue to distribute fliers, Raffle off baskets at school events to promote event as well as sell tickets, promote event at meeting with parent representatives from GHS sports/organizations
- d. Staff incentive- get a sponsorship and use 30% toward your ticket to event
- e. Banners will be up by homecoming game- will be up until January 2018

11. Old Business-Jean O'Neil-Opipari

- a. Motorized screen for student union (Jean to meet with Brad)
- b. Money from "at door" tickets sales for Grad Night 2017 will go to the Class of 2018
- c. Benches have been ordered for football field, should be here in 10 days
- d. Sign to stadium and pool/gym is up
- e. Discussed putting Grad night overflow money towards list of priorities from principal

Meeting adjourned at 7:37 pm by Jean O'Neil-Opipari

Meeting notes submitted by Jenn Grundherr, Supporters Secretary

November 11, 2016